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Monthly Newsletter
March-April 2010
(This newsletter will be available online at www.neighborhoodlink.com/brooklyn/bswa by 03/27/10).  Everyone is invited to attend the Beverley Square West monthly meeting, which is held early in the month, except no meeting in July and August. 
A Victorian Flatbush community
-------*BSW Meeting, Monday, 4/12, 8 pm at 1016 Beverley Road- Agenda on page 4.  Come at 7:30 for snacks and wine.--------------------------------

From Co-President Bob Pandolfo:

New logo:  It’s finally ready, and we hope to expand the use of our logo in the future.  Big thank-yous to resident John McVicker, his class at NYC College of Technology, student/designer Brian Rubio, the BSW board, members who gave input at the December meeting, and Stacey Bell.  
Our “In the Garden Corner” article has been published in the Ditmas Park blog:  Congratulations to Vera Gordon!
Joint BSW/Ditmas Park West Party:  This event is now set for May 2nd.  There will be an afternoon party for all residents at the Temple at 1016 Beverley Road.  There will be a separate flier, and I will send details by e-mail also.

Security:  Due to the loss of some of our members we have had to shorten our coverage hours.  We urgently need new or renewed members.  Please call Glenn at 917-348-1704.

New Street Trees:  If you want a tree planted, call 311 or on the web at http://www.nyc.gov/freetree. You can even request a tree for your neighbor. 
Newsletter by e-mail/ web: If you currently receive a paper copy of this newsletter, and wish to receive only the electronic version, please send me an e-mail at robert.pandolfo@gmail.com and include your name and street address.  For those already receiving the newsletter and other info electronically, please keep Bob informed of any change in your e-mail address.

Suggestions:  If you have any ideas for BSW's newsletter or meetings, please call Bob at 
347-578-4146 or e-mail robert.pandolfo@gmail.com.
EULOGY FOR SHARON BERMAN  by Co-President JACK RUBMAN

I’m sad to say that on Friday, March 19, 2010, BSW’s friend and neighbor, Sharon Berman (303 Argyle),

passed away from complications of cancer. I’ve known Sharon since I moved to Argyle Road.  She was a wonderful, warm, caring person. A fellow crazy, liberal Democrat, we both cheered when Barack Obama was elected president. My relationship with her was basically passing her in the street when I brought in the groceries and she was walking her beloved dog, Chocolate; and we would talk about the events of the day. She had a wonderful laugh, and she was extremely bright but never condescending. Our condolences to her husband, Jesse, and her family.  Miriam and I will truly miss her, a genuine sweetheart. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
In the Garden Corner 






by Vera Julia Gordon

It is officially spring!  However, that does not mean that we can’t have snow (but usually, soft and quickly melting).  We can also have days in the 90s, but that situation does not last long either.  April’s full moon is the 28th.  It is the “pink” moon – why, I do not know – pink flowers, maybe?  (Confirmed with online Farmers’ Almanac- Ed.)  We gain about one and quarter hours of daylight and our plants respond; the bird migration picks up.  Mercury and Venus are visible in the west about 40 minutes after sunset, and on April 16 look for the crescent moon close to them; by the 21st the moon is near Mars which is overhead at sunset.  Jupiter rises in the east just before dawn; Saturn is visible most of the night, moving from east to west across the night sky.


Privet leaves are already in evidence, and suddenly spring green is everywhere along with Brooklyn’s official flower, the forsythia, and also flowering almonds, magnolias, hyacinths and especially swaths of daffodils in our gardens, along the streets and in the Brooklyn Botanic Garden.  Some of the recent plantings throughout the city are the 9/11 memorials.  Aprils is traditionally rainy, but usually it’s gentle rain.  It is time to turn your garden hose connections on, but first be sure the outside faucet is off and then turn on the water inside!  Then you are all set for when you need water.  (If freezing night temperatures are expected, return the faucet to the winter setting – inside off, outside on-Ed.) 


Before the tree canopy fills out, use binoculars to check for signs of Asian Longhorned beetles (round half-inch holes or round brown or tan egg masses, also round half-inch in diameter).  Also check the branches which have fallen in March’s high winds.  Call 1-877-STOP-ALB if you see any evidence.  While you are checking your trees, also look for broken tree limbs caught by other branches.  They are very dangerous.  Call an arborist; do not try to deal with them yourself.  Now you can rake off (to compost) or better, dig in the mulches that have protected bulbs and perennials all winter.  Those perennials may be slow to emerge but be patient; do cut out any winter kill to encourage new growth.  Yes, you can start seeds; check the package as to germination and set out time.  Basically, it is mid-May before annuals go in the ground.  The soil has to warm first.  Too early set-out can chill the roots and delay growth.  Houseplants stay inside until mid to late May.  Remember the Brooklyn Botanic Garden’s Plant Sale: Wednesday, May 5 from 9 am to 8 pm, and Thursday, May 6 from 9 am to 12 noon AND for members only Tuesday, May 4 from 4:30 pm to 8 pm.   (You can join that day!)  It is thousands of quality plants – houseplants, herbs, veggies, orchids, cacti, annuals, perennials, bushes, vines, roses – and also talks and demonstrations.


Consider annuals for early cheerful fill-in and to get ready for the annual Greenest Block in Brooklyn judging which takes place in June and July.  There are categories for residential and commercial blocks, and windowboxes too.  Share plants with neighbors.  Everybody is a winner when neighborhoods look better.  Consider adopting a local, sad, tree pit.  In April there is still time to tie you climbing roses’ canes to horizontals.  Cut fruit tree and forsythia branches for indoor display.  Continue to fertilize indoor plants according to the manufacturer’s directions, and also put down fertilizer on your planting beds.  Before the forsythia blooms fall, put down the gluten-based weed-seed control.  Water it in well.  Past rains don’t count!


Enjoy the succession of blossoms in your spring garden, and cut some to enjoy indoors.

CY 2010 LIST OF BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST DUES PAYING MEMBERS (JANUARY 1, 2010 – DECEMBER 31, 2010) AS OF MARCH 10, 2010
ARGYLE ROAD--  Johnson-Hunt; Hittman; Rubman; Gordon; Tyroler/Clemens; Epstein/Hefferen; Wahrmann; Soffian; Prather; Bonadonna; Wong; Pesso/Shapiro; Eiss; Zagare/Smith; Rosenberg/Siegel; Wahrman; Henry; Zirofsky; Shaw; Lozada; Berman 
BEVERLEY ROAD--  Aranda, Gross; Woolever/Krainin; Ver Eecke; Curtis; Joseph; Cherkis; El Noel 
MARLBOROUGH ROAD-- Bilanow; Blaine; Borbolla; Mallay; Bowman; Troy/Iozzio; Taylor/Boucaud; Addington; McGowan 
RUGBY ROAD--  Herman/Nevermann, Del Quaglio, Rosenberg, Hertzog/Jabinsky; Turoff; Andreana; Cahn; Gross/Kaczmarczyk; Hannigan/Whelan; Fallon/Hunter; Moed/Nelson; Bellivan; Wertheimer; Tishcoff 
STRATFORD ROAD--  Wolin; Pandolfo; Landy/Colen; Speranza; Bell/McKinley; Wilde; Kennedy/Shain; Grady; Parella
WESTMINSTER ROAD--  Ricketts/Taylor; Trachtman/Dassinger; La Marita; Mintz; Corvington; Ellis; Mangiacapre; Cheung; Jaffee/Warshawsky; Trachtman/Dassinger; Campbell
SLOCUM PLACE—Varon 

TOTAL – 72 (out of an estimated 305 houses)

I apologize for any misspellings of names. If you think that I made a mistake in omitting your name, please call me at (718) 469-6633. Thank you for your continued support of our community organization.  Your dues support a variety of community organizations and activities.  

--------BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST ASSOCIATION DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2010 (Jan-Dec)  BSW membership dues are payable on a fiscal year basis.  All 2010 dues are due now.  Dues are $20.00.  Please fill out the form below and mail it today with your check made out to Beverley Square West Association to Miriam Rubman, BSW Treasurer, 261 Argyle Road, Brooklyn, NY  11218.  Thank you for your continued support of our beautiful neighborhood.  If you have any questions, please call me at 718-469-6633.

Name (s)________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________

Phone___________________________________________________________________

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________

Comments__________________________________________________________________
BSW Minutes: March 1, 2010 Meeting (prepared by Miriam Rubman, edited by Bob Pandolfo)

Announcement:  Joe Casalino, a longtime resident of Argyle Rd. and an active member of BSW, recently passed away.  If you want to send a sympathy card to his wife Gloria and family, the address is:  2  Forest Avenue, Nanuet,  New York 10954

Sustainable Flatbush: Jocelyn Cohen of Sustainable Flatbush stated that there will be a neighborhood  energy  forum on March 20, 2010 at Brooklyn College.  It is free, and will hook up interested parties with the appropriate energy efficiency programs, i.e., solar panels; and representatives from Con Ed, National Grid, and other vendors will be there.

Rommel  Paltro: Mr. Paltro, of Diaspro Media Group, a small business owner, wants to set up a discount card for neighborhood residents at a cost of  $9.99 annually which will provide discounts from participating stores in the neighborhood.  He is currently exploring this idea.

P.S. 139 Schoolyard Changes: Joanna Hefferen reported that the meeting  between representatives of Beverley Square West, P.A. 139 and the principal went well.  The principal is sympathetic to BSW’s concerns re:  basketball hoops, and she suggested that they might be moved to Cortelyou Rd. where the fence is higher and there is a lot more traffic. Construction has been delayed until the summer, and the P. A. plans to join the security patrol. It was decided that the BSW committee should contact the principal by the middle of March to schedule another meeting.  If the principal is not receptive to our needs, BSW will write a letter to Councilman Mathieu Eugene, whose office funded the schoolyard renovation, expressing our concerns.

2010 Social Event: BSW voted on a date of May 2, 2010 for the joint Ditmas Park West and BSW party.  We are awaiting word from DPW.  If the date is not satisfactory for them, BSW will postpone the party until the fall.  (The date has been approved by DPW-Ed.)

Security:  Miram Rubman stated that we will have a slight surplus in the security account.  What to do with it will be determined.

Luis Fund: Glenn Wolin stated that Luis’s headstone will cost $1,018.00, and his employer will give $200.00.

Landmarking:  Chris  Kreussling stated that there was nothing new. Glenn stated that a letter from the borough president’s office will be sent to Landmarks  Commission in support of landmarking for Ditmas Park West and Beverley Square West because rumor has it that these two areas  have been put on the back burner, and this letter hopefully  will keep our project alive.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was given.  If you want more information, contact Miriam Rubman at 718-469-6633.

Other Business: Andy, who is living in the Cherkis house, reported on the large number of car accidents at the corner of Argyle and Beverley  Roads. He suggested that the mailbox on the corner be removed to another location or a light be installed.  He was told to call Community Board 14 for assistance.  BSW voted to send $250 for Chilean relief. Carmen Wolin will explore the appropriate charity to send the money to and report back at the next meeting.   
Agenda for April meeting:
1- 2010 social events – 20 minutes.
2- PS 139 Schoolyard changes – 15 minutes.

3- Landmarking- 10 minutes.

4- Treasurer’s report – 5 minutes.






5- Other business – 15 minutes.

Here is a list of our block representatives:  Stratford/Beverley- Bob Pandolfo, 214, Tel 347-578-4146, Westminster- Audrey Campbell, 297, 718-282-5937/ Janice Hamann, 330, 718-287-5408, Argyle- Jack Rubman, 261, Tel 718-469-6633, Rugby- Tom Montuori, 306, Tel 718-287‑6502, Marlborough- 

